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NEWSLETTER ¢

LOYALTY
by Elbert Hubbard

IF you work for people, in heaven's name
WORK FOR THEM, SPEAK WELL OF THEM, AND
STAND BY THE INSTITUTION THEY REPRESENT.

REMEMBER. .. ‘
An ounce of LOYALTY is worth a pound of cleberness.

IF you MUST growl
condemn
and eternally find fault....

RESIGN YOUR POSITION.

And when you are on the outside,
Damn to your heart's content.

BUT AS LONG AS YOU ARE A PART
OF THE INSTITUTION,
DO NOT CONDEMN IT.

If you do,

The first high wind that comes along
Will blow you away....

And probably, you

Will never know why.

Cafeteria Noon Menu:
Dates: JAN, 23 0 JAN. 27

Mon.- Hulipsa Hot Dish

_ Tmes.- Oven-Baked Chicken
Wwed.- Sloppy Joes

Roast Pork
Ham Salad on Bun
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TRIVIAT TRIVIA!  TRIVIA!  TRIVIA! TRIVIAT TRIVIA! TRIVIA! — TRIVIAT TRIVIAT  TRIVIAIIIT!

MEWSLETTER TRIVIA has returned! And, YES!, all you winners of the part Trivia Games are NOW
_AIN ELIGIBLE to play and win!

This week's Trivia Question is on "the movies". Here it is: William Hurt and Kathleen
Turner appeared together in a movie entitled "Body Heat" in the early '80's. These very
talented actors have starred again in a movie currently being featured across the United States.
For a 6-pack of Coke, what is the name of the NEW movie?

If you have the correct answer..... call Lois Lane at EXT. 227 AS SOON AS POSSIBLE! Or
flag her down if you see her on campus. QUICKLY, NOW!!!! CALL IN!!!! GUESS!!! WIN!!!

- GARFIELD

GARFIELP? WHAT HAPPENED
TO THE COOKIES [ HAP IN
THIS JAR?

THAT WAS A STOPID )|
QUESTION
; ’

Feature Syndicate, inc

Jim [aves

RA.E! RAFFLE! RAFFLE!  RAFFLE! RAFFLE! RAFFLE! RAFFLE! RAFFLE! RAFFLE!  RAFFLE!

DO WE HAVE A DEAL FOR YOU! For only $1.00 each, or for 6 for $5.00, you can buy a chance
to win a BEAUTIFUL........ and VERY EXPENSIVE blue Pendleton blanket! The Food Service
Vocation is sponsoring this BIG RAFFLE! Raffle tickets will be available when they go on
sale at the Cafeteria over the NOON HOUR. Watch for this chance to WIN A NIFTY PRIZE!
"YOU CAN'T BEAT A DEAL LIKE THAT!"

—— GARFIELD,

YES, EVEN
YOUR TOE. 1S
OVERWEIGHT >

The UTTC NEWSLETTER is an on-campus
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EDITOR: Mary Lemcke
CONTRIBUTORS: Faculty, Staff, and Students of UTTC
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‘/**************VERY IMPORTANTANNOUNCEMENTS_***************
/

A\
X 4 WIC Personnel will be at the Day Care areas doing screening on Thursday, February 2,

Dy 1989. Parents and Guardians should meet with the WIC people at the Skill Center at //
<. 1:00 PM that day.
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: IF YOU NEED YOUR G.E.D. TEST, please contact English Instructor Bev Huber in the
¢’ Education Building Learning Center or call her at EXT. 294. Preparations can begin
immediately for you to take the test..... or to prepare for it.
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““~ The Thunderbird A. A. Group meets each week on Thursday, at 8:00 PM in the Conference-

x4 Room of TOUCHSTONE LODGE. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop
_. 33 dr1nk1ng
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The UTTC AT-Anon Group meets every Wednesday evening at 7:00 PM at Building 68, the
/ UTTC Chemical Health Center.
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f The PARENTING CLASS for this week will be held on WEDNESDAY, January 25th, from ‘_:
S 12:00 NOON until 12:50 PM (OVER THE NOON HOUR), 1in the Persona] Development area of

.4 the Education Building. M
D) The topic of this week's class will be: "Single Parenting". {i!
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ANNOUNCING / .

~; the North Dakota Nurses' Association ,r;

744 Licensed Practical Nurse NCLEX Review Course :&¢

k for the

‘,: National Council Licensure Examination P1f

“S Next Course Offered: MARCH 20-22, 1989 S
/ 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM _

Doublewood Ramada Inn, Bismarck, N.D. /

Fee: $100.00 per person #

4 . el ]

. Instructor: Connie Kalanek, MSN N

" For information contact: North Dakota Nurses' Association ;
‘ 212 N. 4th Street b
Bismarck, N.D. 58501 =y
Phone: (701) 223-1385

This course is offered in March and September to people who have completed an approved
+,« course of study for Licensed Practical Nurses. The candidate who is writing for the , ,
\] third time or more must attend 36 hours of class to fulfill state board requirements. 7]
+. The class group size is limited to 15 persons per group.
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"LIVING THE DREAM: LET FREEDOM RING!" Celebration
Honors Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. on January 16, 1989
at the North Dakota Heritage Center
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U.T.T.C. STAFF MEMBERS WERE AN IMORTANT PART OF THIS ANNUAL EVENT

On January 11, 1989, two administrators from United Tribes Technical College,
MR. DAVID GIPP and MR. EDWARD JOHNSON, were ' among the planners of the celebration held
at the North Dakota Heritage Center in Bismarck to honor the memory of Dr. Martin Luther
King, Jr. on Dr. King's Holiday. The program, entitled, "LIVING THE DREAM: LET FREEDOM
RING!" was sponsored by the North Dakota Commission on Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday.
The Commision Chairperson is Audrey J. Henderson-Nocho, University of North Dakota,
Grand Forks, and the Vice-Chairperson is the Reverend Lionel P. A. Muthiah, United Methodist
Church, Linton. Members of the Commission include Mr. Gipp and Mr. Johnson.

The North Dakota Commission on the Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday was established
in 1985 by Governor George Sinner to encourage North Dakotans to explore creative and mean-
ingful ways to observe this new national and state holiday. Since 1986, the "Martin Luther
King, Jr. Holiday Award" has been presented to North Dakotans to recognize special achieve-
ments of citizens. In 1986, the Award was presented to Judge Ron Davies of Fargo. The
second annual Award was presented to Tillie Walker of Mandaree in 1987. Former Lt. Gov-
ernor Ruth Meier received the award in 1988. This year's January 1989 Award was presented
to Dr. John R. Salter, Jr., for his work on civil rights in North Dakota for Native Ameri-

ans and for all people of the state whose rights need recognition.

. In Dr, Salter's words....... "HUMAN RIGHTS---a full measure of food, freedom,
dignity, and spiritual well-being---are rights which come directly from the Creator. But
people---all people of good will, regardless of racial and cultural background---MUST COME
TOGETHER TO WORK VIGORQUSLY AND SENSIBLY TO SECURE AND MAINTAIN THOSE RIGHTS. And they
must always be cognizant that 'an injury to one is an injury to all.' When we do that---
when we organize and work together---we reach high, toward the sun, and we build things
which can never be taken away from us."

_ ~ The celebration honoring Dr. King included remarks by Miss Bobette Kay Wildcat,
Miss Ind!an America XXXIII and a Pipe Ceremony during the Invocation. The N. D. Martin
Luther King, Jr. Holiday Award was presented by Governor George A. Sinner to Dr. Salter.

_ Following the celebration, a reception was held for the many people who participated
in and who attended the event. Refreshments (coffee and a large assortment of
"goodies") were provided by UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL COLLEGE.

At this time, the NEWSLETTER would like to acknowledge the people at United Tribes
who are often called upon to contribute their special skills to make an event 1like the
Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Celebration a success. These are people whose names do not
appear on the programs, but who are in the "background", working hard to make things do
smoothly. Before the "LIVING THE DREAM: LET FREEDOM RING!" Celebration at the Heritage
Center, United Tribes Security transported the large commercial-type coffee servers, the
cups and napkins, and the trays of cakes, cookies, brownies, and other assorted sweets to the
Capital from U.T.T.C. And the unsung heroine at U.T.T.C. who deserves all the credit for
mag1ng those many trays of treats was ROSE PAPKE, one of the ladies who works in the United
Tribes Cafeteria. Rose also set up the serving table to the Heritage Center. The editor
of the NEWSLETTER attended the event, and as she milled around in the crowd after the
ceremony honoring Dr. King and Dr. Salter, she heard many, many positive comments from

20ple who were enjoying the fruits of Rose's efforts. "Everything is so good....and looks

~s0 nice!!" people said.



AT THIS TIME, THEN............

The Administration, the Faculty, Staff, Students, and NEWSLETTER would like to

~— acknowledge ROSE PAPKE for the many wonderful things she does for all of us every day.
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Thanks, Rose, for feeding us so well..... (")e..... and thank you for making us all proud
at special events when United Tribes acts as host for many people, as the college did at
the Martin Luther King, Jr. Celebration and the State of the Relationship Event at the
N. D. State Capital, when MR. EDWARD LONE FIGHT addressed the N. .D. State Legislature.

Here is the picture of ROSE PAPKE, as she works her wonders at the Cafeteria!
THANKS, ROSE! You're a great cook! Your trays of treats always look like a million bucks!

And you make WONDERFUL potato salad! Thanks for keeping your sense of humor! Thanks for
being someone that everyone can depend upon!
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UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL COLLEGE BOARD MEMBER ADDRESSES THE
NORTH DAKOTA STATE LEGISLATURE

On January 6, 1989, the Honorable Edward Lone Fight, Tribal Chairman for the
Three Affiliated Tribes on the Ft. Berthold Reservation, New Town, North Dakota, presented
the Third Annual STATE OF THE RELATIONSHIP MESSAGE to the North Dakota State Senate and
the North Dakota House of Representatives.

The Reception that followed Mr. Lone Fight's address was co-hosted by United
Tribes Technical College .,and the North Dakota Indian Affairs Commission.

The "State of the Relationship" message is a tribal perspective about the
interaction between the State of North Dakota and the Indian Tribal Governments operating
within the state. When Mr. Lone Fight entered each the Senate Chambers and the House of
Representatives, he was accorded the respect of a leader of a sovereign nation....which
is what each tribe of Indians is in this country. Mr. Lone Fight was escorted to the
podium in each area of the legislature, and his speeches, delivered separately to the
Senate and to the House, were preceded by the Indian Flag ceremonial song, sung by
Drum and Singers from Mandaree.

In his speeches to the North Dakota State Senate and the North Dakota State
Legislature, Mr. Lone Fight discussed the rates of unemployment on the reservations in
North Dakota, the desire for economic and educational opportunities shared by people on
the reservations, and the economic conditions that "...exist on North Dakota's Indian
reservations (that) shock the conscience". Mr. Lone Fight emphasized the need for the
Legislators and the Tribal Leaders in the State to work together to solve the problems
of the Indian citizens of North Dakota. "It is imperative," he said, "that the Indian
tribes and the state work closer together to forge a future that will meet the needs of
our children, while maintaining the integrity and family values which have proven to be
he strength of all North Dakotans." Mr. Lone Fight cited chances for economic growth

“for the Indian tribes in the areas of tourism and the Garrison Diversion Project.

Other areas that Mr. Lone Fight cited the need for cooperation between state
and reservations were in the areas of health care and land management.

United Tribes faculty, staff, and students attended the STATE OF THE RELATIONSHIP
addresses.

Before Mr. Lone Fight was scheduled to address the North Dakota State Legislature,
he was the guest speaker in three of instructor Mary Lemcke's English classes. Mr. Lone
Fight discussed his speech with the students, and also addressed them on other issues. The
Tribal Chairman invited questions from the students. This opportunity for the students to
meet Mr. Lone Fight before his address made the Chairman's appearance before the Legislature
all the more relevant to the students.

After Mr. Lone Fight's speeches, a large reception was held between 2:30-3:30 PM
in the Grand Hall outside the Senate and House. UTTC students and staff mingled with
state senators and representatives, and Mr. Lone Fight spent over an hour answering questions
and visiting with students and staff.

The reception coffee and cakes, brownies, cookies, etc. were served by UTTC Food
Service Instructor PAM CARLASCIO and UTTC Cafeteria chef, AL STOCKERT. The trays of goodies
were made by ROSE PAPKE. After the VIP's, the students, guests, and UTTC faculty/staff
enjoyed the reception together, only crumbs remained!

The UTTC NEWSLETTER would 1ike to thank Mr. Lone Fight for his time in the
classroom before his speech.es.We would 1like to thank Mr. David Gipp for allowing staff and
students to attend the STATE OF THE RELATIONSHIP MESSAGE at the State Capital. And we would
like to thank Rose Papke, Al Stockert, and Pam Carlascio for making the table at the Reception
at the Capital something WE WERE ALL VERY, VERY PROUD OF!!!




PICTURES: Mr. Lone Fight
is escorted from the
podium. And: Mr. Lone
Fight after his speeches.



